## REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held February 12, 1987 at 7:00 p.m. at the Municipal Building with supervisors Joe Shinsky, Andrew Piccuta, and Earl Cunningham present.

The meeting was opened with the salute to the flag.

 $\mbox{\it Motion}$  by E. Cunningham, second by A. Piccuta to pay General Fund Bills. Motion carried.

 $\,$  Motion by A. Piccuta, second by E. Cunningham to pay Sewer Fund Bills. Motion carried.

 $\,$  Motion by E. Cunningham, second by A. Piccuta to pay wage tax and per capita refunds. Motion carried.

Motion by A. Piccuta, second by E. Cunningham to adopt resolutions 7,8 and 10, for tax exoneration purposes. Motion carried.

Motion by E. Cunningham second by A. Piccuta to adopt Resolution 12-1987 for authorization to repay Loan from the Sewer Fund. The total amount to be paid is \$18,398.71 plus an additional \$3.52 for each day after January 31, 1987. Motion carried.

Motion by A. Piccuta, second by E. Cunningham to adopt Resolution 11-1987 for Septic Permit Fees. Motion carried.

Chief David B. Rishel gave the police report.

Motion by A. Piccuta, second by E. Cunningham to adopt Resolution 9-1987 to eliminate payments by members of the Police Pension Fund. Motion carried.

It was stated that the supervisors are considering a change in insurance carriers due to cheaper rates in premiums.

Motion by A. Piccuta, second by J. Shinsky to adjourn.

Teresa K. Peace
Secretary/Treasurer